July 14, 2005


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, July 14, 2005 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright-Chair




Don Irvine Acting Chair




Don Thorp 




Bruce Peckham




Liz Sciortino




Phil Mattaro – Alternate Member 

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
4 others

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Mr. Wright recused himself from the Calzone Area Variance Public Hearing and the Anderson Area Variance Public Hearing because he will not be attending the meeting on July 28, 2005.  Mr. Wright stated Mr. Phil Mattaro will take his place at the next meeting and is participating in the public hearings tonight.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Irvine to chair the discussions for both public hearings.  

CALZONE AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Irvine opened the public hearing at 7:31 p.m.

Mr. Irvine stated that he is waiving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Irvine asked the Board members if they saw the property in question.  All Board members saw the property.

Bill Riley, Sickles Corp, for Mark Calzone, 35 Gravel Hill Lane, Honeoye Falls came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 1.235 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 221.01-3.14, which is located in an RA-1 zone, to add on to an existing structure, which will result in a front setback of approximately 48.7 feet (from Sibleyville Lane), whereas Town Code requires a 60 foot front setback.

Mr. Riley stated that the applicant would like to build a 12’ x 36’ additional garage bay.  Mr. Riley stated that the proposed addition would be located on the east side of the home which is adjacent to Sibleyville Lane.  Mr. Riley stated to the Board that the building will be constructed in exact harmony with the existing structure as shown on the drawings. Mr. Riley stated that they are really just increasing the width of the building by about 12 feet. Mr. Riley stated that they are asking for a variance because of the corner lot situation and he believes that there is some precedence for this nearby. 

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Jones for clarification of the setback requirements.  Mr. Jones stated that the setback requirement is 60 ft. Mr. Jones stated that the applicant needs a variance because the lot has two front yards, otherwise it would have a side setback of 20 ft.

Mr. Irvine asked if the setback would go from 60ft. to 48.7 ft.  Mr. Riley stated yes. Mr. Irvine asked if the proposed structure would be an exact match to the house.  Mr. Riley stated yes. Mr. Irvine asked if the roofline for the proposed addition would be identical to the existing roofline.  Mr. Riley stated yes.

Mr. Riley stated that the proposed addition would not extend any closer to Gravel Hill or deeper into the back yard.  

Ms. Sciortino asked if the existing siding is vinyl. Mr. Riley stated yes.  Ms. Sciortino asked Mr. Riley if he would have a problem matching the existing siding.  Mr. Riley stated no.

Mr. Irvine asked if the addition is going to be used for extra garage space.  Mr. Riley stated yes.

Mr. Mattaro stated that the garage is 36 ft. in length and asked if there would only be one garage door.  Mr. Riley stated yes.  Mr. Mattaro asked if there would be any living space. Mr. Riley stated no. Mr. Riley explained what the rear elevation would look like.

Mr. Irvine asked if there is an existing door at the rear of the garage.  Mr. Riley stated that there are two windows and then showed on the map where the man door would be located.

Mr. Mattaro asked Mr. Riley if there were any plans to put an additional overhead door on the back of the garage.  Mr. Riley stated no.

Ms. Sciortino asked Mr. Riley, to the best of his knowledge, would the additional garage bay be used for a car.  Mr. Riley stated yes and other garage things like trash cans and bikes.

Mr. Mattaro asked if the proposed addition would step down.  Mr. Riley stated no, it is at the same level.

Mr. Irvine asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Irvine asked for comments from the public.  There were none.

Mr. Irvine asked the Board for further comments.  There were none.

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino to close the Public Hearing at 7:45 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino –aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Mattaro-aye

ANDERSON AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

 Mr. Irvine opened the public hearing at 7:46 p.m.

Mr. Irvine stated that he is waiving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Irvine asked the Board members if they saw the property in question.  All Board members saw the property.   

James and Sherrie Anderson, 104 Topspin Drive, Pittsford, NY, came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 2.15 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 204.02-1-15, which is located in an RA-2 zone, to sell approximately 0.70 acres of their property to the adjoining property owner, which will result in the Anderson’s lot becoming a non-conforming lot (approximately 1.45 acres), whereas Town Code requires a minimum of 2 acres per lot. 

Mr. Lackey, 106 Topspin Dr., adjacent property owner, also appeared before the Board.

Ms. Anderson stated that they have lived on Topspin Dr. for 3 ½ years and are selling their home to move closer to the Village. Ms. Anderson stated that Mr. Lackey came to them with a proposal to purchase a piece a land that they have which is a natural area and is 22 ft. from Mr. Lackey’s patio in the back of his house. 

Ms. Anderson stated that Mr. Lackey is concerned that the new homeowner may mow that natural area. Ms. Anderson stated that Mr. Lackey thought that since they are moving that this would be a perfect opportunity for him to purchase that land. 

Ms. Anderson stated that acreage of the property that Mr. Lackey wants to purchase is .70 acres.  Ms. Anderson stated that that would bring their property to 1.45 and Mr. Lackey’s to 1.84 acres.  Ms. Anderson stated that the properties in their area range from 1.14 – 2.15. Mr. Thorp asked for clarification of the lot sizes. Ms. Anderson clarified the sizes of the lots.  Mr. Irvine asked who owned the land behind the Anderson’s property. Mr. Lackey stated that he thinks it is the Wilmot’s property and they lease it to a farmer.  Ms. Anderson stated that the land is being farmed. Ms. Sciortino stated to Ms. Anderson that she would need an agricultural note on the map. 

Mr. Thorp asked Ms. Anderson what the lot size requirement was when the Topspin Dr. was developed.  Ms. Anderson stated that it is 2-arcres now but didn’t know what the requirements were at the time the houses were developed. Ms. Anderson read the deed restriction for the development regarding subdividing. 

Mr. Irvine asked Ms. Anderson where the septic system and the utilities are located.  The Andersons and Mr. Lackey discussed where the septic system is located.  They did not know the exact location of the septic system. Mr. Irvine stated the Board would need the information before they could make a determination.  Mr. Irvine stated that the utilities and the septic system location should be noted on the map. 

The Board discussed the zoning changes that have occurred in that area since development of the homes on Topspin.  Mr. Jones read the Town codes 200-37 and 200-80. Mr. Jones stated that the Board does not like the idea of creating non-conforming lots.  Mr. Jones stated that the Board would need an Agricultural Data Statement. A discussion followed regarding zoning, non-conforming lots and the size of the lots that are being proposed.

Mr. Irvine stated that the Board could not make a determination without knowing the location of the utilities and septic system. 

Ms. Anderson stated that she could get that information for the Board.

Mr. Irvine stated that the public hearing would need to be continued

 Mr. Irvine asked for comments from the public.  There were none.

Mr. Irvine asked the Board for further comments.  There were none.

MOTION

Mr. Mattaro moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to continue the public hearing until the next meeting to be held on July 28, 2005. 

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino –aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Mattaro-aye

MINUTES

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to approve the minutes, as amended, of the June 9, 2005 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine –aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye

DISCUSSION

The Board discussed the Calzone Area Variance.

The Board discussed the Anderson Area Variance.

Mr. Irvine stated that he would write the Calzone Area Variance Determination. 

Ms. Sciortino stated that she would write the Anderson Area Variance Determination

MOTION

Ms. Sciortino moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine –aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye


Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

4

